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Backfire Editor 

18695 Carriage Hill Drive 

San Jose, CA 95120 

Vol. XXII  No. II 

Sara Jorgensenôs 1923 Lincoln Phaeton and Peder and Mariaôs 1926 Lincoln Sports Phaeton  

in front of Los Gatos High School 

 

Abraham Lincoln b. Feb 12 1809 



Page 2 

 

The official newsletter of the Santa 

Clara Valley Model  T Ford Club 

2021 Club Officers 

 President    Barbara Beach  (408) 887-4857 

 Vice President   Oliver Johnson  (650) 269-1518 

 Secretary   Bill Bratt   (650) 341-8859 

 Treasurer   Mary Beaman  (408) 996-3110 

 Backfire Editor  Jim Boyden   (408) 268-4872 

Cordinators 

 Touring   ñopenò 

 Programs   Lynn Alens   (408) 205-5806 

 Membership   Ivan Jorgensen  (408) 874-6373 

 Tech and Safety  Dan Smith   (408) 287-3908 

 Endurance Run  Oliver Johnson  (650) 269-1518 

 Lowland Tour  Peder Jorgensen  (408) 358-3398 

 Librarian   ñopenò 

 Webmaster   Nikkie Gulko  nikkieguyen@hotmail.com 

 Refreshments  ñopenò 

 Historian   Lucy Greenberg  (408) 997-0879 

 Sunshine   Helen Christensen  (408) 739-8424 

 Public Relations  Allan Greenberg  (408) 997-0879 

 AAHP    Peder and Maria Jorgensen   (408) 358-3398 

     Allan and Lucy Greenberg      (408) 997-0879 

 Past President  Dan Gulko  nikkieguyen@hotmail.com 

The SCVMTFC is a chapter of the Model T Ford Club of America. The club was founded in 1969 to pro-

mote the history and the enjoyment of Henry Fordôs Famous Model T. Meetings which are normally held 

at 7:30 pm on the third Friday of the month are temporarily suspended due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 

Membership dues are $30 per year. (But only $10 this year.) Send dues to Ivan Jorgensen, 475 

Sunnyoakes Ave. Campbell CA 95008. Membership in the Model T Ford Club of America is encouraged. 

Dues are $40 per year. Send dues to MTFCA P.O. Box 996 Richmond IN 47375-0996. 
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Presidentôs message for 

February 2021 

 

Here we are a month into 

the New Year already.  

Hindsight is really ï 2020 

(Haha).  2021 shows much 

promise as vaccines are 

rolling out.  I am hopeful 

that the vaccines help our 

Model Ts to roll out of gar-

ages even more.  Thank 

you all for sharing vaccine appointment tips with each other. 

Even though we did not have a January tour, I was sure to take the T out and 

around the neighborhood.  When I was filling up at the gas station, I was ap-

proached by someone that went to my high school!  And, yes, way back whené  

It is a small world sometimes. 

I want to extend a heartfelt thank you from the entire club to Dick Hess for his 

years of service as club librarian.  I donôt know how many years it has been 

where Dick has not only stored the clubôs assets, but brought materials to our 

meetings for people to borrow and review.  Thank you so much Dick. 

Hearing of the retirement and the materials needing of a home, Michelle Brading 

stepped up to house our collection.  Thank you so much Michelle.  Iôm glad to 

hear you have the room next to your fire extinguisher.  And we all thank you for 

offering your home. 

We have had a few spring like days this last week.  Hopefully you all got to go 

out in your cars.  I know the Meneelys are watching for blooms.  Please check 

the February tour schedule. 

Barbara 
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General T Meeting 01/15/2021 

Meeting called to order by Pres. Barbara Beach at 7:35PM. Members 

present 16, 4 guests. Minutes in Backfire/ no comments made. 

Sec:  Bill Bratt read the Jan. 11
th
 Board Minutes and Pat Meneely 

made correction about the date for next Board Meeting ï March 15
th
. 

Reading:  None made 

V.Pres:  Correspondence Magneto News, letter from Dick Hess retir-

ing as Librarian. 

Treasurer:  Mary Beaman gave the Treasurers Report. 

Programs:  Lynn Alens has a video assembling a Model T.  Rob Guz-

etta had a picture he asked the group to identify the year of the car 

pictured. 

Tours:  Bob Meneely announced there will be a Feb. tour (Blossom 

Tour) meeting. Place of tour will be emailed before the tour also 

asked for suggestions.  Mentioned were the Golden Gate Tour and the National Tour in Washington, both tours are in the Vin-

tage magazine. 

Public Relations:  None 

Membership: 20 plus paid members to date 

Tech and Safety:  Rob Guzetta asked about the seat belts in Model Tôs.  Jim Lucash mentioned he had seat belts in the back 

seat of his touring car.  Question related to attachment to wooden body cars was discussed. Miss Michele told her fire story and 

stated the need for fire extinguishers and showed the one her husband gave her. 

Librarian:  Dick Hess has resigned and the club needs a new librarian.  Any volunteers?  Storage of club supplies came up and 

Miss Michele offered space. 

Endurance Run:  Nothing at this time.  

AAHP Allan Greenberg outlined all the expenses of previous year that were incurred, they were covered by donations.  This 

year AAHP is not sure of donations thus his reason for $700 budget item. Rob Guzetta stated the Packard Club will donate $150 

if the event occurs. 

Website:  No report 

Historian:  No report 

Sunshine:  No cards sent this month.  Allan said a card should be sent to Doug Mantz and Aldo Bertolotti. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  None 

Good of the Order:  Justin Beach will be 20 years old, no longer a teenager.  Happy Birthday. 

Next General Meeting will be Feb. 19
th
. Next Board Meeting March 15

th
. 

Adjourned by Mary and Lynn 

Respectfully submitted Bill Bratt, Sec. 
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2021 CALENDAR   (SCVMTFC Tours & Events noted in BOLD) 
 

No SCVMTFC Tour currently scheduled in January 

Feb 5 ( Fri), 7:30pm, SCVMTFC First Friday Social Hour on ZOOM, watch your email for the 

invitation. 

Feb 19 (Fri), 7:30pm,  SCVMTFC General Meeting on ZOOM  Watch your email for the invita-

tion. 

Feb 21 (Sun), SCVMTFC Blossom Tour.   Mark your calendar and stay tuned.  Where will the best 

blossoms be?  Our team of scouts is scouring the countryside.  There will be an email on Feb 20 with direc-

tions and starting point. 

Mar 21 (Sun), SCVMTFC  Animal & Lunch Driving Tour.  Bring your pet or favorite stuffed ani-

mal.  Plan to bring a picnic lunch which will be at Chitactac Adams County Park.  Meet at 10:00am, leave at 

10:30 from behind the Shell station at the corner of Blossom Hill Road and Almaden Expwy.  Throw in a chair 

just in case. 

May 31 ï June 5. Golden Gate Tour III hosted by Model T Ford Club of Southern California.  See the Vintage 

Ford for info.   

July 9-14, 2021, MTFCA National Tour, Spokane, WA.  Registration forms are in the Vintage Ford.  Several 

SCVMTFC folks have already sent in their forms.   

Sept 19 (Sun), Antique Autos in History Park hosted by SCVMTFC and History San 

Jose. 
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Dues are due. Barbara says ñitôs time to pay 

up.ò Thatôs the bad news. The good news is that 

this year dues are only $10. Please send cash 

or check to Ivan Jorgensen, 475 Sunnyoakes 

Ave. Campbell CA 95008. 

 

Donôt be left out. Join the group going to  

Eastern Washington for the 2021 National 

Tour. See details to register on the next page 

and in the latest Vintage Ford magazine. 
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